
Key, Lori 

From: 
	

Marilyn Negley 

Sent: 
	

Sunday, May 16, 2021 10:11 AM 
To: 
	

ClerkoftheBoard 

Subject: 
	

Digital vaccine passports 

Good Morning Board of Supervisors, 

Any kind of vaccine passport is a very bad idea. First of all, it infringes on our medical health privacy 
rights. Secondly, it violates our US constitutional rights to privacy. Thirdly, why should someone else 
force us to get a vaccine that has not been out long enough to be tested for safety and validity. What 
if someone is already immune? Why would they need to be vaccinated again? This idea of a "digital 
vaccine passport," is a slippery slope and must not be allowed. 

Thank you so much for doing the right thing here and do not allow this in Vemtura County. 

Sincerely, 

Concerned Voting Citizens of Ventura County, Residents of Camarillo: 

John Neale 

Sent from my iPhone 

Marilyn Neale 
Mark 
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